

Blackheath Village Society

Minutes of meeting

Tuesday 18th July 2017

Present: Liz Gilligan, Dave Grisley (chair), Peter Herbert, Paul Vincent, Hamish Whiteman, Paul Brodie, Peter Maggs

1. Apologies: Simone Dill, Christina Hartshorn, Tracey Bull, Nick Harrison
2. Minutes of meeting 25.5.17: Approved
3. Matters Arising:

Verges – meeting to be arranged with Waverley **(DG/PB)**

It was highlighted that rods are available in the Village Hall for residents to use to clear drains

4. May Fair Donations Committee update:

Report from Donations Committee presented to the BVS Committee.

Donations approved by the committee

Proposal for new chair from BVS committee for next year's donation committee agreed.

Ask for volunteers, from the village, to join the donations committee at the AGM

5. Villagers Pub Update:

Update sent to the village

Planning application submitted 13th July – anticipated we will receive full planning permission

ACV still current. Property remains sold to Lux homes subject to planning permission for a single home – committee to be updated if this is no longer the case.

Ann Milton supporting the reinstating of the pub.

Village meeting once further information available (PB)

6. Summer BBQ:

Sub committee convened

7. Defibrillator

Cricket club defib in place

Email to village to highlight cricket club defib

DG to liaise with Village Hall re: defib

8. Traffic Calming

Incident on Littleford Lane – damage to bollards

PM to follow up with police

Sub-committee update – plans for marking at the village entrance 'SLOW',

To follow up on 20mph speed limit – support from the police,

Plant trees to cut sight lines

9. AOB

This way/That way sign needing maintenance

DG to liaise with Dick Morse

Website

DG to liaise with Simon

Village Hall and BVS committee

Discussion re: ongoing recruitment issues to both committees and possible solutions – DG

10. DONM and AGM

Next meeting – Tuesday 3rd October Cricket Club

AGM date – Tuesday 24th October Village Hall